MINUTES

College Executive Council • June 2, 2009

San Diego Miramar College

Present:  Liz Armstrong, Joyce Allen, Darrel Harrison, Denise Kapitze, Sam Shooshtary, Franchesca Gade

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Approved

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Pending

C.  Guests

Susan Schwarz, Diana Fink, Carol Murphy, Linda Woods
D. REPORTS

1) Academic Senate (Harrison) 

Last meeting yesterday. 

2) Classified Senate (Shooshtary) 

Meeting with Chancellor tomorrow.  Last meeting of the academic year will be June 17.

3) Associated Students (Gade) 

Friday will be finalizing amended constitution and bylaws; will bring to CEC.

4) Chancellor’s Cabinet (Hsieh)

•  Miramar doing well with enrollment management.  Will post online.

•  Hsieh reviewed budget documents, including response from statewide community colleges system to Governor’s May revise budget, that includes the following:  1) workload reduction -- no longer able to provide access to all students, based on available resources.  Physical education proposal to reduce funding to non-credit level will result in reduction of $120 million cuts; property tax shortfall will result in $160 million additional cuts; and one-time funds currently being used to off-set general fund will result in $41 million cuts; 2) enrollment fee increase proposal.  CCC system feels 10% increase would be consistent with UC and CSU increases – $20 to $22 per unit would generate $28-30 million -- could go as high as $30 per unit.   3) To backfill $120 million loss due to PE funding reduction, CCC proposes 1% growth redirection ($58 million) and increase fees to $22 per unit.  $82 million left system wide would backfill proposed categorical cuts.

Each VPSS will meet with EOPS & DSPS staff to plan budget cuts in the 10, 15, and 20% range and 62.5% for remaining student services categorical funds.  District wide, the contract position obligation in categorically funded programs is over 9 million dollars.   If categorical cuts are realized, the general fund budget will be impacted and more class sections will need to be reduced.  Effective immediately, all colleges will freeze hiring on state funded categorical program positions. This is in addition to the existing hiring freeze district wide.

District wide, 617 class sections will be reduced based on a 0% growth of FTES projection for 2009-10.   2009-10 Intersession will be eliminated.  No supplemental FTEF or growth FTEF will be available for 2009-10.  The adjusted 2009-10 FTEF allocation will be provided on Tuesday, 6/9/09.  There is a budget committee meeting on Wednesday, 6/3/09.
A special meeting at Miramar for deans and department chairs with VP Armstrong is scheduled on June 15 to review three proposed scenarios:  1) Based on 2% growth revenue, projected FTES, Miramar would be 34 sections under.  2) At 1% growth, we don’t need to touch our schedule offerings.  3) Most likely scenario, 0% growth – Miramar will need to reduce 12 sections.  

Schwarz asked about web designer position that includes .10 matriculation funding and if categorical fund reductions will affect this position.  Hsieh said VPSS will work with staff to make recommendations for cuts. 
5.  District Governance Council 

No report.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  
No report.

7.  District Budget Committee 

No report.

8.  District SLOAC Committee 
No report.

9.  District Accreditation Committee 
Forums will be scheduled in the fall.  Hsieh asked that SLOAC plan be developed.  Armstrong said Program Review Committee is addressing this topic.
E.  NEW BUSINESS

i.  
Enrollment Management: Possible Strategies for Instructional Budget Reductions (Armstrong)
Miramar’s share of cuts can be realized with potential strategies, which will be presented at June 15 meeting.  Options include: 1) Across the board reductions at 5% for all programs. 2) Target Intersession and early summer 2010.  In-service classes must be considered for possible exception.  Consequences to veterans and their benefits should be considered. 3) Reduction of general curriculum with multiple sections of same course/protect specialized programs.  4) Reduction of stand-alone courses not required for degree or certificate.  5. Reduce frequency of higher level offerings.  6.Remove class wait lists and increase caps.  7. Increase average class size for cancellation policy.  8. Departments eliminate overload by contract faculty. 9.  Reduce physical education offerings.  Additional suggestions are welcome. 

ii.  BSI Recommendations (Armstrong)
BSI Committee met on Friday – discussing whether to retain coordinator position at 40% or 20%.  Voted to retain at 40%. Mark Manasee will be BSI coordinator and will attend training in San Francisco.  Tracking the BSI project is difficult; Armstrong will put some tracking standards in place.  Consideration of BSI funding proposals will include the following criteria:  value of project, how does it relate to BSI criteria, how does it relate to student success, how does it fit into the overall scope of the budget.  Proposals will include accountability measures. Will bring back to CEC.

Discussed math and English tutor advisor funding at meeting last week; invited department chairs.  Math PLACe tutor advisor will remain at .2 funded by math department general funds.  Fink will absorb English PLACe tutor advisor responsibility.  Woods asked that other general fund release time might be funded by departments and that release time be viewed in context of college priorities.

iii.  Shared Governance Committee Minutes (Allen)

Minutes need to be posted by shared governance committees as evidence for accreditation purposes.  After reviewing the college website, it is evident that the college needs to do some work to update and comply.   Some committees do not have minutes posted and recommended chairs, within their training, be made aware that they need to take and post minutes.  CGC Chair should review website. Harrison and Hsieh suggested a dialogue regarding the reduction of official shared governance committees that must follow Brown Act and post minutes.  Armstrong suggested agendas and action items posted only, in lieu of detailed minutes.  
Announcements

Hsieh presented a proclamation from the SDCCD Board of Trustees in recognition of Classified Week.
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